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February 20, 2025

Mr. John E. Tyler, P.E.
District Five Secretary
Florida Department of Transportation
719 S. Woodland Boulevard
DeLand, FL 32720-6834

RE: Reevaluation of FDOT Project No. 450632-1, Pedestrian Hybrid Beacons, SR A1A Improvements South Melbourne Beach

Dear Secretary Tyler,

On February 13, 2025, the Space Coast Transportation Planning Organization Governing Board unanimously requested the Chairman sign a letter requesting a reevaluation of a pedestrian signal on Highway A1A in Melbourne Beach (see enclosed).  The proposal from the Florida Department of Transportation is to improve pedestrian safety on SR A1A from Hidden Cove Drive to Sea Dunes Drive and proposes adding new pedestrian crosswalks, signage and Pedestrian Hybrid Beacons (PHB), south of Oceanway Drive and at Solway Drive.  The project also includes a sidewalk on the west side of SR A1A and lighting enhancements, which will include wildlife-sensitive lighting for sea turtles.

Recently, the newly elected District 3 County Commissioner learned about these improvements and received emails from residents who expressed their opposition to the Pedestrian Hybrid Beacon.  They are asking the Department to consider a less invasive pedestrian safety project that doesn't involve a large industrial mast arm over SR A1A.  

The southern portion of Brevard County’s barrier island was designated as an Area of Critical State Concern by the Florida Legislature in 2023, as codified in section 380.0553, F.S. The Brevard Barrier Island Area of Critical State Concern (BBIA) which represents one of the most fragile and endangered coastal ecosystems.  Specifically, addressing two of the guiding principles in the legislation (1) being “enhancing natural scenic resources to promote the aesthetic benefits of the natural environment and (2) ensuring that development is compatible with the unique characteristics of the Brevard Barrier Island Area.  The Brevard County Board of County Commissioners is requesting that the Department consider the designation to ensure consistency and compliance per the guiding principles for development within the area.   

The request is for a reevaluation of a pedestrian signal treatment that could provide an alternative to the Pedestrian Hybrid Beacon, while still protecting pedestrians.

The Department's continued commitment to improving pedestrian safety for our residents is commendable. We appreciate the delicate balance between public sentiment and addressing safety-related technical issues and countermeasures. We sincerely thank you for your support and consideration of this request.



Sincerely,


_______________________
Rob Feltner, Chairman
As ratified by the Brevard County Board of County Commissioners

Enclosed:
Letter to FDOT from Space Coast TPO
Brevard Barrier Island Area of State Critical Concern Statutory Language
FDOT Project Plan No. 450632-1

image1.png




